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OBJECTION

Our chief objection to the proposed development of 3,100 houses to the east, south
and west of Bucknell is what will amount to an enormous increase in the traffic that
will go through the main road of the Village. Already there is heavy traffic throughout
the day and increasingly so in the mornings and evenings as people go to and return
from their work. Most traffic will be trying to join the Motorway at Junction 101 which
is already inadequate to cater for the traffic it has at present, but some is on its way
to Oxford and to Heyford Park. Both Bucknell and Ardley-with-Fewcott suffer from
having large numbers of through vehicles. Having this large scale development will
aggravate this situation greatly.

Bucknell is essentially an agricultural farming village with a long history of arable and
animal husbandry. This still continues and it is incredible that in these uncertain
times when emphasis will be placed, increasingly, on farmers to make this country
self sufficient for food production that a development taking away such huge tracts of
good farming greenfield land is being considered for housing. This surely is a
retrograde step when it is possible that this country will be facing difficulties,
unimaginable before recent events, when looking more and more to farming the land
to produce the food we need to live, becomes essential.

Already great areas around Bucknell and Ardley-with-Fewcott are being considered
to be developed with massive warehousing at Baynards Green and around the
Motorway Services area and a rail freight facility at Ashgrove Farm The incinerator
on the 8430 almost opposite Camp Road and the composting site down Camp Road
already exist and this whole area is fast becoming quite a light industrial area. All
these do and will produce a huge volume of traffic, not to mention noise and
pollution in what is essentially a rural countryside.

Bucknell’s whole southern aspect stretching both east and west, with its wonderful
wildlife and green spaces will become a suburb of Bicester, swallowed up in that
enormous urban sprawl, a prospect which was not promised when the land close to
the lronbridge roundabout was purchased to alter the position of Howes and Lords
Lanes.

Bicester is already a sterile development of toytown like properties seemingly with
little or no obvious soul. It is inconceivable that Bucknell is being considered as
somewhere to place even more soulless housing thereby destroying at a stroke the
long history of farming around Bucknell.

What is worse is that the sewerage system of the Village is already heavily
overloaded and frequently flooding occurs with raw sewage, most recently on 23
December 2020 when this flooded down the main road and village area just before
Christmas that year. Thames Water seems incapable of solving this problem
aggravated by the ingress of leachate from Viridor atArdley.

Looking at the development suggested by Hawkwell it is proposed that there would




